

## ANTHONY R. FANUCCI — MAYOR

June 19, 2018

Att: Vineland City Council

Re: Re-appointment of Brian Conover Tax Assessor, City of Vineland

Dear Council President Spinelli and Members of the City Council,

Kindly accept this correspondence as my re-appointment of Brian Conover to the position of Tax Assessor for the City of Vineland. Brian was appointed to a four year term commencing July 1, 2014 and expiring on June 30, 2018.

During his four year term Brian was instrumental in finalizing numerous difficult tax appeals which were commenced subsequent to the re-evaluation performed several years ago. As everyone can recall, the re-evaluation had many flaws which left the City in a difficult position.

Brian has shown exceptional skills and has saved the City of Vineland tax revenue while fairly resolving many tax appeals for the residents of the City.

I highly recommend and request City Council ratify and confirm my re-appointment of Brian Conover to the position of Tax Assessor for the City of Vineland. With this re-appointment, Brian will have been tenured to the position in accordance with N.J.S.A. 54:1-35.31.

Respectfully yours,

Anthony R. Fanucci Mayor, City of Vineland

cc. Keith Petrosky